WILLIAM SPENCER COMPANY
CONTRACTORS + BEAL ESTATE

99 SOUTH HILL DRIVE o BRISBANE, CALIFORNIA S4005-1215
TEL: (415) 46B8-5000 © FAX: (4151 46B-4579

CALIFORNIA CONTRACTORS LICENSE #334263

May 11, 2009

Jerry Wickham -

Alameda County Environmental Health Services
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

Re: 1424 Harrison Street, Oakland, CA 94612
Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002992 and GeoTracker Global ID T10000000619

Dear Mr. Wickham:

We would like to request an extension to comply with your request for submitting a work
plan regarding the two closed-in-place tanks at 1424 Harrison Street, Oakland. After
speaking with you on the phone, our consultant, Rebecca Sterbentz of Aquifer Sciences,
has suggested to us that it would be beneficial to compile all the existing soil and
groundwater data onto schematic diagrams or cross sections before attempting to drill and
collect additional samples in the field.

The existing data reports were authored by different consultants at different times. The
maps and scales do not match, and it will take time to properly reconcile the boring
locations, sampling depths, and data. Please grant us a six-month extension of time to
November 30, 2009.

Sincerely,

WILLIAM/SPENCER COMPANY

Willi rﬂ%

WDS/tc

cc: Joel R, and George William JR Sparks
Becky Sterbentz @ Aquifer Sciences, Inc.




